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#ArncliffeMatters 
Arncliffe Public School Newsletter Term 2 | Week 3 | 2022 

Assemblies next week (May 20th) 
K-2  12pm (Host: 1/3 Purple) 

Yrs 3-6 1.10pm (Host: 5/6 Blue) 
Assemblies are held on Fridays. Parents are allowed to 
attend assemblies. Please use the QR codes at the 
gate when entering and remember to check out! 

Watch this space for information on when the Cross 
Country ribbons will be presented in coming weeks. 

Dates for your diary 
Important school dates are posted here. Please note 
them for your own diary. 

May 
Tue 17th P&C General Meeting (Staffroom or 

Zoom at 6.30pm) 
Fri 20th Walk Safely to School Day 
Mon 23rd Second Hand Uniform Sale 
Wed 25th Musica Viva TAIKOZ Drumming 

(Incursion) 

June 
Wed 22nd Athletics Carnival 

July 
Thu 28th Year 5 2023 Opportunity Class 

Placement Test 

 
       

  

 
        

  

 
      

 
 

Assembly Awards 
K Blue Ronald B, Evelyn B 
K Red Daine G, Zaayan N 
K Green Sabrina G, Asher C, Tahira C 
1/2 Blue Emily S, Gabrielle H, Remi A 
1/2 Green Fadel S, Nyani W, Ali B 
1/2 Orange Ali A, Hassan T, Akeshi B 
1/2 Red Hussein K, William Z, Zeinab M 
1/2 Purple Michayla P, Zeinab C, Ali B 
3/4 Blue Shalia R, Jessica T, Ali H 
3/4 Green Ray-Hana S, Ninjin L, Zaak K 
3/4 Orange Evren B, Tahleiya M, Hasan B 
3/4 Purple  Azalea D, Roukaya D, Elliot A 
3/4 Red Austyn P, Harvey W, Briana N, Aavish B 
5/6 Blue Sofia P, Kaylee C, Ziggy X 
5/6 Green Ella I, Joshua P, Bodie A 
5/6 Orange Yasmin N, April T, Jazmin T 
5/6 Red Luca H, Muhammad A, Ali S, Chloe H 

Silver Awards 
Sami M, Jawad T, Freyja S, Toby C, Evren B, Zaynab K 

Gold Awards 
 

Specialist Teacher Awards 
DRAMA: Alice M, Freyja S, Winnie X, Xandrei Y, Lucy P,  
Zouhair A, Adam A 
ARABIC: Fadel S, Gabrielle H, Sami M, Kassem H, 
Mohammad N, Zahra T, Zara J, Laila S, Jada H, 
Muhammad Ali H 
RFF:  
EAL/D: Agoonaa G, Khuslen M, Eyad N, Margad B, Liam 
F, Agar P 
LIBRARY:  

Notes issued (via School Bytes) 

School Workbooks & Contribution Overdue 
Workbooks cannot be issued until fees are paid. 
 
Musica Viva (Taikoz Drumming) Due: 19th May 

mailto:arncliffe-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.arncliffe-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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Playground update 
Commencing Week 5, Monday 23rd May, Phase 1  
of our playground upgrade will commence. Our Basketball 
courts and the asphalt surrounding the courts and  
including the quiet area will be resurfaced. 

The impact of this activity is likely to be felt by families, 
especially those dropping off and picking up at Segenhoe 
Street. We will have a contingency plan in place to  
minimise this as much as possible. There will also be  
impacts for Kindergarten, TASK, Hall and Canteen, however 
these will be managed to keep all disruptions as minor as possible. 

It is expected that the work will take 1 week to complete. I ask in advance for your 
patience and understanding will ant adjustments that will be made to accommodate the 
upgrade. 

Phase 2 of the resurfacing will be completed in the July school holidays. 

As the date approaches, communication will be provided to address all expected changes. 

Reminder of Close Contact 
guidelines 
Last month NSW Health announced changes to isolation rules for close contacts which 
mean that students and staff identified as close contacts and showing no symptoms can 
return to school with certain requirements. 

Close contacts attending school will need to adhere to the following in addition to the 
NSW Health guidelines: 

• They must notify the school and/or early childhood education (ECE) service 
provider (including their outside of school hours care provider) if they are 
intending to return under this provision. 

• They should conduct a daily rapid antigen test (RAT) and return a negative result 
each morning before attending school for 5 school days. 

• If in a secondary school setting they must wear a mask indoors except when 
eating or exercising. Primary school students are recommended to wear a mask 
indoors (except when eating or exercising). 

• No student or staff member identified as a close contact will be permitted to 
participate in overnight excursions, including school camps. 

• Any visitor to a school site who is a close contact is required to advise the school 
that they are a close contact before they come on site. These visitors should 
conduct a daily RAT and return a negative result before attending. They must also 
wear a mask indoors at all times.  

In line with this advice, close contacts are not permitted to return to a school for specific 
purposes or to a support unit (including Assisted School Travel Program) where there are a 
number of students at greater risk of serious illness if they were to contract COVID-19 and 
will be supported to continue learning or working from home where possible. 

Parents, carers and school community should refer to the Close contacts section of the 
Advice for families page and NSW Health guidelines. 

http://t.mail.education.nsw.gov.au/r/?id=h221cd17,3e376ec,3e38e53
http://t.mail.education.nsw.gov.au/r/?id=h221cd17,3e376ec,3e38e53
http://t.mail.education.nsw.gov.au/r/?id=h221cd17,3e376ec,3e38e54
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New challenge for Mrs Azmy 
We are very proud of Mrs Azmy who was recently successful at Merit Selection for the 3 
year position of Curriculum Implementation Officer. Mrs Azmy will be engaged in 
developing Arabic curriculum for Teacher K-12. This is a fantastic step forward for her 
and a reflection of the esteem in which she is held within the Department. 

Friday 20 May is her final teaching day at APS for 3 years. I would like to acknowledge the 
wonderful work Mrs Azmy has done in our school to elevate the Arabic program and to 
build community relations. Not only has she developed a strong and engaging Languages 
program for our students, she has enriched the experience for our students with cultural 
dancing, singing performances, drumming and initiating our biannual Dinner under the 
Stars. Mrs Azmy will be missed immensely, but we thank her for her legacy of a 
flourishing program at APS. Whilst Mrs Azmy will work remotely her home office is 
Parramatta and she will work from home and the school in her new role. 

I am very pleased to announce that Mrs Awada will continue to teach Arabic and will 
increase her commitment to 3 days per week, ensuring that the Arabic program will 
continue uninterrupted. Further staffing announcements will be confirmed towards the 
end of Term 2. 

Winter flu 
As we move into winter, NSW Health and the Department of 
Education would like to remind all parents, carers and the  
school community that now is the best time to protect your 
children against viral illnesses such as the flu and COVID-19 by 
staying home if unwell and getting vaccinated. 

We urge all parents and carers to please keep your children at 
home if they are unwell 

Remember to use a rapid antigen test if your child is experiencing even mild COVID-19 
symptoms and keep them home until they are well and free of any symptoms, even if 
their result is negative. 

If your child's RAT result is positive, it must be reported through the Service NSW website 
or Service SNW app. For information on managing COVID-19 and isolating at home refer to 
the NSW Government's Testing positive to COVID-19 fact sheet. 

Protecting your family from the flu and COVID-19 this winter 
Flu and COVID-19 can be serious illnesses, even in children and teenagers. Both viruses 
can spread quickly when large numbers of people are in close contact, such as at school. 

More people of all ages will be at risk this winter with international borders reopening, 
increased social mixing and lower exposure to flu over the past two years. Both the flu 
and COVID-19 are already circulating in the community, so it’s important that you don’t 
put off vaccination. 

Everyone aged 5 years and over are recommended to get a COVID-19 vaccine, and 
everyone aged 6 months and older are recommended to get vaccination against the flu. 
Vaccinations are available through GPs and pharmacies, and you can get both vaccines at 
the same time. 

Vaccinations are available through GPs for everyone aged six months and over and are 
also available through pharmacies for everyone aged 10 and over. Those aged 5 and over 
may be charged a fee to have their child vaccinated for flu, check with your provider. 

For more information, visit nsw.gov.au/flu 

https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/stay-safe/testing/symptoms
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/stay-safe/testing/register-positive-rat-test-result
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/campaign/service-nsw-mobile-app
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/management/advice-for-confirmed


  

Year 5 Opportunity Class 
A reminder that applications for Year 5 entry to an opportunity class in 2022 opened on 
Tuesday 26 April 2022 and will close today, Friday 13 May 2022. Parents must apply by the 
due date as that date will be strictly observed except under serious and well-documented 
extenuating circumstances.  

Parents apply through the Department's website at https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-
schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5. The online application link 
is available from this website from 26 April 2022 to 13 May 2022. 

Enrolments for Kindy 
2023 now open 

PSSA News and Results 
 

Girls Soccer 
• No games due to wet 

weather 
 

Boys Soccer A’s 
• No games due to wet 

weather 

Girls Netball 
• No games due to wet 

weather 
•  

Boys Soccer B’s 
• No games due to wet 

weather 
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Stage Overviews for Term 2 
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